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I’M WORRIED ABOUT 
A CHILD IN SCHOOL. 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

It is hard to believe that December has arrived. This year has certainly flown, 

and I’m delighted to report that Acorn is full of festive cheer! Trees are being 

decorated, carols are being sung, plays are being rehearsed and the children 

are having lots of fun! Christmas is one of my most favourite times of year and 

while it is most certainly a busy month, I hope lots of lovely memories will be 

made. 

As you can see below, the next few weeks are action packed with a range of 

Christmas activities taking place in school. I am looking forward to seeing you 

at these events. It is lovely to celebrate the festive season together. This 

month we are delighted to welcome back Mrs Judith Trussell. Mrs Trussell has 

been greatly missed by all the staff and children at Acorn. On her first day 

back, Mrs Trussell got straight to work and took a Key Stage Two choir 

practice. She was delighted to hear everyone singing beautifully! (We have 

been practising with the help of Mrs McIlmail and Miss Cosgrove!) 

In Acorn we are not fond of goodbyes, on the 6th of December Miss Cosgrove 

willing be leaving us but  thankfully we know we will see her again soon. Miss 

Cosgrove has done an outstanding job teaching our Primary 6 children. Thank 

you, Miss Cosgrove, for all your hard work. Your dedication and commitment 

have been second to none! 

Thank you to everyone who supported our fundraising events last month. I 

am delighted to report that the Halloween Disco and Acorn’s Pumpkin Patch 

raised £950. This money will be used to develop our P1 and P2 Outdoor 

Classroom area. We also raised £220 for Children in Need. Our Parents’ 

Council will be presenting a cheque to Pudsey very shortly. 

Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to wish you all very happy  and 

peaceful Christmas. As always,  if you have any questions or queries as always,  

please do not hesitate to get in touch. 

Kind Regards, 

Jennifer Fuller (Principal) 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your Diary 

Key Events in December 
05.12.23 Santa Hat Stroll and Run 

06.12.23 Choir singing at Downshire Church 

08.12.23 Nursery and Playgroup Christmas performances 

12.12.23  P1-P4 and KS2 Christmas Nativity/performance 

13.12.23 P1-P4 and KS2 Christmas Nativity/performance 

14.12.23 P1-P4 and KS2 Christmas Nativity 

15.12.23 Supper with Santa- 6pm-8pm 

18.12.23 Christmas Dinner Day 

21.12.23 School closes at 12 noon for Christmas 

  
 



 
 

Buddy Update 
This month we would like to give 
special recognition to Lucy Branagh 
who is our buddy of the month. Lucy  
has been an amazing help to our 
younger children and support staff. 
She is not only extremely organised but exceptionally 
kind to everyone! Thank you, Lucy! 
 
All Thing Eco! 
On Friday 24th November, Noel Lyons from ARC 
recycling visited Acorn. Noel called in on every class 
and the children had the opportunity 
to make something useful from a 
recycled product. Acorn was a hive 
of creativity. Children made paper 
plant pots, Eco badges, cardboard 
pencil cases and tetra wallets!  
This month Mrs McIlmail and her Eco team have also 
been working hard in our Green House village. The 
planters have been filled with compost in preparation 
for planting and rumour has it we are building our 
Green Houses in the new year! 
 
 
Sustrans 
We were delighted to hear this week 
that the Sustrans charity will be 
working with pupils and staff in Acorn and helping us 
become healthier by walking, wheeling, and cycling. 
Our first event will be the Santa Hat Stroll and Run. 
This event will take place on Tuesday 5th December. 
We would like to encourage all pupils to walk, cycle or 
scoot to school wearing a Santa hat or festive gear. 
Later that day, each class will also run or walk a mile! 
We might even sing the odd Christmas song as we run 
to keep us motivated, merry and bright!  
 
Christmas Dinner Day 
Christmas Dinner will be provided 
in school on Monday 18th 
December. The children will be 
served  turkey, ham and all the trimmings! (Vegetarian 
and gluten free options will also be available) 
Christmas dinner is free to all children in Acorn. Mr. 
Houston from Ulidia has very kindly supplied everyone 
with a meal. Please complete the Google Form that 
has been sent to you before the 11th of December so 
as we know the numbers that will be attending. 
(Please wear your Christmas jumper!) 

Supper With Santa 
By popular demand, our infamous Supper 
with Santa is back again this year on 
Friday 15th December from 6pm -8pm. 
This fantastic family event will definitely 
get you into the festive mood! Tickets can be 
purchased through our School Money App. Children’s 
tickets cost £5 and adult’s tickets cost £2. Children will 
have the opportunity to meet Santa and take part in 
lots of Christmas activities. A brass band will also be 
playing and there will be a small selection of stalls. 
Please book early to avoid disappointment! One of the 
items on sale will be your child’s very own Christmas 
decoration! This is an exclusive buy that can only be 
purchased here in Acorn! 
 
Technology Update 
In ICT this year, our whole school is learning to make 
animations and digital stories. The great news is, 
every class now has a state-of-the-art touchscreen 
interactive whiteboard to show their animations on. 
We are delighted to be the first school in NI to have 
this model of whiteboard. Our teachers have been 
working with Stuart Montgomery from Promethean 
World to learn how best to use 
these boards to deliver 
interactive lessons to our 
children. Learning has never 
been so much fun!   
 
30 years plus and counting 
Did you know that Acorn celebrated a big birthday 
towards the end of last year? In January our school 
will be entering its 31st year and to celebrate this 
important milestone, we are planning a special event 
around 15th May 2024. In the meantime, a beautiful 
display board of memories is on show in our school 
entrance hall. These pictures tell the story of Acorn 
and have been carefully collated over the years by 
Mrs McIlmail. Thank you, Mrs Humphries, and Mrs 
McCulloch, for putting  this display together. It really 
is terrific! Please come and have a look at this display 
when you are in school over the Christmas period. It 
really tells a beautiful story! 
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Shout outs!   
 

 

 

 

 
 

  

Reminders:  

• Please use our “Park and Stride,” facility at Downshire Church. This system 

helps reduce the amount of traffic around school at drop off and pick up times 

 

• The next Parent Council meeting is on Monday 4th December at 6:30pm. We 

look forward to welcoming our new members 

 

• Apart from Assistance Dogs, our school site is a dog free area 

Thank you, Mrs Davis! 

Our recent ‘Big Bedtime Read’ 
was a huge success, enjoyed by all 

who attended. 

Many thanks also to Mrs Hill and 

Mrs Rolloos who were our highly 

entertaining readers. 

 

 

 

 

 

Watch this space for a similar event 

planned for KS2 in the new year! 

Has your child tried Stay and Play yet? It’s 

proving very popular each day. Look at all 

those excited little faces in the photo! 

Remember it’s cheaper to book your days 

in advance - bookings for the following 

week are £4 if they’re made by 12 noon on 

Friday.  

£5 if you’re booking later than 12 or during 

the same week your child is staying. 

 

Christmas Performances! 
Friday 8 December 

9.30am – Nursery 

1.30pm – Playgroup 

 

Tuesday 12 December 

9.30am – P1 - P4 

11.00am – KS2 

 

Wednesday 13 December 

9.30am – P1 - P4 

11.00am – KS2 

 

Thursday 14 December 

9.30am – P1 - P4 

  
* Please book your free tickets for P1 - P4 & 

KS2 performances using the Google Form link 

that has been sent with this Newsletter! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



Gaming Top Tips! 
Gaming continues to be one of many children’s (and parents!) favourite pastimes! However, 

many parents have concerns over how to keep their child safe while gaming. Here are 5 

ways to keep children safe whilst gaming. 

 


